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Marwood Matters 

 February 2018 

 

Funded  
by  

Marwood 
Parish 
Council 

For more information and updates about Marwood CLICK HERE for our website 

 

Marwood Ladies 
Thursday 1st February in Church Hall 2.15pm 

The topic is Shelterbox 
For more information contact Margaret Pover on 

01271 344433 

  
   
 

Open House at the Tamlyns,      
Smilyn, Muddiford 

Wednesday 7th and 21st February, Saturday 10th 
and 24th March,10.30am – 5pm 

    We all have all sorts of challenges! It is 10 years 
since I did my last crazy challenge and I am about 
to do another one, the London Marathon in April.  
     I am running to raise awareness and money for 
Childrens Hospice South West and those young 
people who haven’t had the opportunities my family 
and I have had.  
     We are a community that cares. As you read this 
Newsletter on a monthly basis there are always 
advertisements for raising money for Marwood 
needs and the needs of others. 
    Gordon and I invite you to join us on any of the 
Open House days for coffee/tea, cake and/or lunch. 
Please come and enjoy the company of both your 
friends and neighbours and support me by making 
a donation to CHSW. There will also be a Bring 
and Buy stall and an opportunity to share your news 
and reminisce! If you are new to Marwood do come 
and find out a little more about our parish and why 
CHSW is so important to us.  
 

Please ring or email before the Open House Day 
so that we know who to expect. THANK YOU - 

June Tamlyn 01271 850801/ 
jmstamlyn@gmail.com     

 
The Muddiford Inn  

  
 

Please contact the pub for  
updated details,  

private events or hire of  
restaurant.  

Call us on 01271 850243 or 
email  themuddifordinn@gmail.com 

 Friday 26th January 
POP UP PUB EVENING 
Marwood Church Hall 
7.30 - 10.30pm 

Bring your friends and 
neighbours 

Thank you and well done to everyone who worked so hard to help avoid even more  
damage by the flood water on Sunday 21st! 

Please send us your news, views and ideas. Please remember the items for the 
MARCH 2018 issue should be submitted by 15th FEBRUARY to the Newsletter Team  

more information on Page 4 

Has anybody seen a one year old small grey tabby cat, answering to the name of Pi, who lives in the  
Whiddon area? Please contact anybody from the MM team if you have any information.  
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MARWOOD PRIMARY SCHOOL  
Could you be our next Governor? 

 

     We currently have vacancies on our school 
governing body for one parent governor and two 
co-opted governors. We’d like to invite you to 
consider getting involved or encourage someone 
you know to get involved (they do not need to 
have connection to the school). 
    Being a governor can be hugely rewarding but 
it can feel quite daunting if you are not sure what 
it is all about. Please find out more information 
from the headmaster, Alun Dobson  
adobson@devon.sch.uk 01271 850395 or the 
Marwood Matters Website - Education 

http://www.marwoodmatters.com
mailto:themuddifordinn@gmail.com
mailto:adobson@devon.sch.uk
https://www.marwoodmatters.com/education-play-childcare/
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MARWOOD CHURCH  
 

Churchwarden: Margaret Greenslade 01271 372065  
 

SERVICES FOR FEBRUARY 2018 
 
   4    9.30am All Age Worship 
  11   9.30am Holy Communion 
  14   6pm Ash Wednesday Meditation at Heanton 
  18   10am MCC at Methodist Church 
  25   4pm Evensong 

  
Housegroup’s words for February: Do not be afraid, 
do not be discouraged, for the Lord your God will be with 
you wherever you go’  Joshua 1:9 
 

Following the Christmas Services Ã166 was sent to the 
Childrenôs Society and wrapped gifts were given to the 
Salvation Army along with Christmas message 
donations.  Thank you for all the donations. 
 

Marwood Church Christmas Fair was held in December, 
a profit of £1225.60 was achieved. Very many thanks to 
all who attended and everyone who generously donated 
to all the stalls. A wonderful effort by all. 

 

We support the work of The Freedom Centre in 
Barnstaple, which helps people with problems.  There is 

a box at the back of the church to collect food (tins/
packets), toiletries, clothes, towels, books, crockery etc. 

We invite anyone to put a donation in the box.  The 
church is open every day . 

 

We are hoping to have a Flower Festival this 
year, possibly over the Easter weekend.  More 

details next month. 
 

Marwood Church Bellringers meet for practice most 
Wednesdays at 7.30pm BEGINNERS WELCOME 

Contact Tower Captain - Sue Button 01271 813804 

M̜̖̙̋̋̐̍̋ Ư̐̌̋̕ Ř̖̙̍̔̌̋ C̜̙̏̊̏ 
 

Services: 10am unless otherwise stated       
 
       SERVICES FOR FEBRUARY 2018 
        4  Mr Guy Byham 
  11  Mr Peter Edwardson 
  18  United Service at Methodist Church 
  25  Rev Phil Nevard 

 

MARWOOD METHODIST CHURCH  
 

Minister: Rev Robert Manning 
Services: 11am unless otherwise stated. 
 

SERVICES FOR FEBRUARY 2018 
       4  J Richards 
 11  Mr Guy Byham 
 18  Mrs B Prentice 10am MCC Service 
 25  Rev Bill Perry (HC) 
 

Get-together Thursday 8th February 11 - 12 noon. 
Everyone welcome and lovely to see some more faces 
joining with us. Speaker this month Mrs Sylvia Edwards. 

  

 MARWOOD PARISH COUNCIL MEETINGS  
 

Pickings from the December and January meetings - 
full reports on the Marwood Matters Website 
 

Police Reports 
Two crimes reported, one failing to stop after a road 
accident and one of criminal damage. 
 

Reports from County and District Councillors 
Cllr Tucker reported that there are two new District 
Councillors as a result of by-elections. 
 

Press Release confirms that the Section 106 funds of 
£17,000 have been agreed for Marwood Community Hall 
from the Prixford development. 
 

Finance 
Payment of Invoices. Invoices agreed for payment; £130.00 
C F Wallis (November), £94.15 Admin/Acc (Oct - Dec); 
North Devon Council £569.72 (salary/fee/VAT) Oct ï Dec.  
C F Wallis £290.00 (DCC P3 Grant) £60.00 C F Wallis 
(December);£250.00 St Michael & All Angels Church and 
£250.00 Marwood Methodist Church (both for cemetery 
maintenance); £300.00 Marwood Methodist Church (hall 
hire) Most of the cost of these three grants are from NDC 
funding. However, the grants will be reduced by a further 
50% in 2018/19 and will be reduced to zero in 2019/20. The 
grants are specifically for hall hire and burial ground 
maintenance. Following enthusiastic discussion it was 
agreed “that in the financial year 2018/19, Marwood 
Methodist Church be given a grant of £500.00 for hall hire 
and burial ground maintenance”.   
Voting 4 x FOR, 4 x AGAINST. Chairman's casting vote            
Statement of Account at 14 December is £7089.75 
Statement of Account at 11 January is £6229.75 
Grant Funding. The Clerk reported that the TAP Fund for 
2018/19 is being reviewed by NDC and ñit is likely that the 
fund will no longer be available for grass cutting and ditch 
and drainage work in 2018/19ò.  
Grounds Maintenance The Council agreed “to allocate  
£750 for grass cutting, hedge trimming and drain 
clearing in 2018/19”. 
 

It was agreed that in recognition of the increased 
workload and responsibility, the Clerk's contracted 
hours of work be increased  from two and a half to six 
hours a week from 1 April 2018 with salary increases in 
line with Local Government Awards”. 
 

Precept 2018/19. The request for a £6650 precept will take 
into account the increase in the Clerk's hours, ground 
maintenance/drain clearing, hall hire, administration, 
insurance and audit fees. It is not yet known the amount of 
grant from Devon County Council for the P3 Scheme (Parish 
Paths Partnership). This grant is not included in the Parish 
precept. 
 

Planning Matters 
64135 ï Whiddon Services Reservoir North Lane Muddiford. 
Prior approval for change of use of a water tank (reservoir) 
and land within its curtilage (use class B8) to one dwelling 
house (class C3). 
Members expressed concern that this application refers to 
an underground tank which the application refers to as a 
“building”. The following comments recommend refusal. 
A sporadic development outside the local plan; the size of 
the actual plot and inability to meet amenity requirements 
eg. gardens; vehicle access on to the highway, parking and 
ability to turn vehicles on this site; inability to meet 
mandatory standard for natural lighting; no public, foul or 
storm water drainage available, site is not large enough to 
meet the distance requirements for septic tanks and 
drainage field. 
64189 ï Valley View Guineaford. Hedgerow removal notice 
ï removal of 2x5 metre sections to create openings in field 
boundaries. Members were not given the opportunity to 
comment within the 21 statutory days. 
64325 ï Bell Cottage Prixford. Extension to dwelling 
 recommend : approval .                    Contd on P3 

          Music Successes 
     London College of Music 
           Pianoforte Playing 

  

Grade 2 Lea Psaltis (Merit) 
Grade 4 Tamsin Hunt (Distinction) 
Grade 5 Joshua Hunt (Distinction) 

 

Pupils of Maureen Chugg 

marwoodmatters.com
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Kathrine Johnson BA (Hons). Private 
Music Teacher 

Piano, Clarinet, Flute, Singing, 
Saxophone (Classical), Music Theory, 

GCSE and A Level support 
 

Mobile: 07460359880 email: kjthethatch@gmail.com 
ABRSM exam board    Competitive Rates 

                                              

 

 

 
 

Anderson & Evans Ltd. 
Chestwood, Bishops Tawton, Barnstaple,EX32 0AX 
Tel: 01271 377578    Info@andersonandevans.com  

 

Marwood Art Group  
 

For more information contact  

Sandra Gouldsmith 01271 850599  
 

 

S J Phillips and Son 
Painting and  
Decorating 

 

For advice and free estimates please contact Stuart 
on 01271 614185  

or mobile 07873780454 
7,Champernownwne Crescent Ilfracombe EX34 9PL 

  
Our Parish Footpaths and Bridleways are clearly 
marked and numbered on the DCC website at: 

 http://map.devon.gov.uk/dccviewer/MyLocalPaths 
If you enlarge the map of our area on the DCC website 

you will be able to click on our individual footpaths/
bridleways for more information. 

 

 

Martin Dowding 
 

Independent Freeze  
Brander, North Devon 

 

20 years experience 
 

01271 850107/ 07768 403414 
 

dowding77@googlemail.com  

                 Marwood Hill Gardens  
                Plant Sales and Award Winning  

               Garden & Tea Room 

                  Closed for the winter    
                                                                                                              

 

For more information Tel: 01271 342528  
www.marwoodhillgarden.co.uk  

 Contd from P2... Footpath 45  Investigations and  
correspondence relating to this footpath are ongoing. 
 

Highways.  Members were informed that the B3230 will be 
closed again in the Autumn for about 12 weeks. The work on 
the A39 is due to be completed by the end of March. A site 
visit is to be arranged for the traffic calming scheme in 
Prixford. 
Cllr Chugg raised the issue that the water-tables are not 
cleaned and therefore water travels and lays more on the 
open roads. 
 

Councillor Vacancy 
The Clerk reported that the notices of the vacancy have 
been displayed and if by 23 January 2018 a request for an 
election has not been made, the vacancy will be filled by  
co-option, if the Council decide. 
 

BT Phone Boxes 
The condition of the phone box in Guineaford and possible 
adoption of the box near the Ring O' Bells will be discussed 
at the next meeting scheduled for February 8th 2018. 

Marwood Community Hall 
Dates for the 2018 diary 
 

Saturday 17th March Bingo Evening  

Another Big Breakfast is being planned and  
possibly a Ceilidh with the Oggle Band in April 

 

More details on times to follow. 

Community Concert  
A concert will take place in the Community Hall 
on Tuesday 27th March. There will be partici-
pants from the school and community.  If you 
would like to take part ring me on 01271 

372065  
Thank you, Margaret Greenslade. 

 

Sadly, it is looking increasingly    
likely that Marwood Pre-school will 
close its doors this summer. 
Changes in the way parents are 
working and the way pre-schools 
are run and funded has led to this. 

    In order to continue to run in 
September we would need at least 5 more children to 
take up places for both the days we are open. (Tuesdays 
and Wednesdays) We would also need three volunteer 
parents to help with the organisation of the pre-school 
and another volunteer to undertake the admin for pre-
school such as sorting out our accounts. If anyone has 
any ideas on how we can achieve this or would be 
willing to help please let me know. The trustees will 
make a final decision towards the end of February.       

    Marwood could really do with a toddler group and if 
anyone would be willing to set up something like this we 
would be able to pass on equipment and advice, I would 
also be very happy to help but as I have now been 
involved in pre-school for a long time I would prefer not 
to run it myself.  Having said that, if you are new to the 
area or new to being a mum, please do get in touch with 
me as we often have meet ups with our children and I 
would hate to think of anyone being on their own.  

Thank you.  
Chloe Cove(07729774210 mi11y@yahoo.com.) 

Longpiece, Upcott Cross, Ashford, Barnstaple EX 31 4DR 

http://map.devon.gov.uk/dccviewer/MyLocalPaths
mailto:dowding77@googlemail.com
http://www.marwoodhillgarden.co.uk
mailto:mi11y@yahoo.com
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NEWSLETTER TEAM 
 

Sue Button (PC Link) 01271 813804 
Margaret Greenslade  01271 372065       

Liz Neville  01271 322515          
June Tamlyn  01271 850801  

  
Email:  marwoodmatters@gmail.com 
Website:  www.marwoodmatters.com           
Anyone is welcome to join us; please 

 phone or email any member for the date of next 
meeting.  

Please remember the items for the 
MARCH 2018 issue should be submitted by 
15th FEBRUARY to the Newsletter Team.  

Newsletter Team.   

 

ADVERTISEMENTS   
should be submitted by email to  

marwoodmatters@gmail.com  through the  
‘CONTACT US’ on www.marwoodmatters.com or  

to  Liz Neville, ‘Sleepy Corner’, Prixford,  
Barnstaple, EX31 4DW (01271 322515) with  

payment of £5.00 per issue or £40 per annum for 10 
issues with additional website entry. 

Non-profit making organisations free of charge. 
This service is for the Parish and all profit  

generated will be given back to the Parish at the  
discretion of the Newsletter Team. 

 

J EFFERY  CARPENTRY  
 

All aspects of internal and external carpentry  

Renovations / Bespoke Work / Maintenance  
Free advice and quotes  

by experienced local carpenter  
Call DAN:  01271 326120 or 07525 753511 

 

CARPET SHAMPOOING 
 

SHAMPOOING YOUR CARPET(S) MAKES  
THEM LOOK MUCH NICER   

AND ALSO REDUCES THEIR WEAR 
 

VERY REASONABLE CHARGES   

 PLEASE PHONE TONY KITCHIN  01271 883129 

 

 

BARUM CHIMNEY SWEEP 
ICS  REGISTERED MEMBER 

Lee Shepherd 
Brush plus HEPA Vac 

Tel 01271 850592  Mobile 07792 651731 

Certificates issued  

[ŀǎǘ ²ƻǊŘΧΦ ¢ƘŜ ƴŜǿǎƭŜǧŜǊ ǘŜŀƳ ǊŜǎŜǊǾŜ ǘƘŜ ǊƛƎƘǘ ǘƻ 
ŜŘƛǘ ŎƻƴǘǊƛōǳǝƻƴǎΣ ǿƘƛƭǎǘ ŀƛƳƛƴƎ ǘƻ ǇǊŜǎŜǊǾŜ ǘƘŜ Ŏƻƴπ
ǘŜƴǘ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ŀǊǝŎƭŜǎ ǎǳōƳƛǧŜŘΦ  
²Ŝ ǿŜƭŎƻƳŜ ǎǳƎƎŜǎǝƻƴǎ ŀƴŘ ŎƻƳƳŜƴǘǎ ǘƘŀǘ ǿƛƭƭ ƭŜŀŘ 
ǘƻ ǘƘŜ ƛƳǇǊƻǾŜƳŜƴǘ ƻŦ ǘƘƛǎ ƴŜǿǎƭŜǧŜǊΦ  ²Ŝ ǿƻǳƭŘ ŀƭǎƻ ƭƛƪŜ ǘƻ 
ƘŜŀǊ ŦǊƻƳ ȅƻǳ ƛŦ ȅƻǳ ƘŀǾŜ ŀƴȅ ŎƻƳǇƭŀƛƴǘǎ ƻǊ ƎǊƛŜǾŀƴŎŜǎ ƛƴ 
ƻǊŘŜǊ ǘƘŀǘ ǿŜ Ŏŀƴ ǊŜŎǝŦȅ ŀƴȅ ǇǊƻōƭŜƳǎΦ  

~ MARWOOD CHURCH HALL ~ 
is available for hire 

details from Beatrice Brooks    Tel.  01271 376028  

 

       NEIGHBOURHOOD WATCH 
 

Tom Bigge: tombigge@icloud.com.  
  Gordon Tamlyn: gordontamlyn@rocketmail.com 
    Scilla White: pm.white@btinternet.com 

 

Guineaford Arts -Stained Glass  
by Carol Edwards  

Light catchers to window & door panels  
Commissions Welcome  

www.guineafordarts.co.uk  

tel: 01271 373779  

 
BUILDING CONTRACTORS 

 

No job too big or too small, all types of work  
undertaken. 

Fully licensed waste removal 
Tel: 01271 850218/07973 139141 

www.jandsbuildingcontractors.co.uk 

 

REMINDER! Marwood has a large, blue,  
portable, three-sectioned, stand alone  

noticeboard that was bought for the use of the 
community - Please enquire at Marwood School 
if you would like to borrow it. ( 01271 850395 ) 

  
    ALL EXTERIOR WORK: 
             Groundworks/ 
 Construction / Landscaping 

          

QUALIFIED EXPERIENCED LOCAL TEAM            

Contacts: recondindevon@gmail.com                   

01271 850477 or 07414132180 

 

     MARWOOD COMMUNITY HALL 
 

Available for hire. Details from  
Alan Cruden on 01271 850592, 

acruden7@gmail.com  or 
www.marwoodmatters.com  

JEFFERY TREE SURGERY  
Experienced & Insured  

Tree & Landscaping Work  
Hedging, Fencing & General Ground Maintenance  

Call James 850209 or 07833292368  

                                               Ages from 3 months 
                                         Hourly care  

                                        from 7.45am to 6pm 
                                     

Call today today on 01271 329028 
Or visit www.springfieldnursery.com 

mailto:marwoodmatters@gmail.com
http://www.marwoodmatters.com
mailto:marwoodmatters@gmail.com
http://www.marwoodmatters.com
mailto:tombigge@icloud.com
mailto:gordontamlyn@rocketmail.com
mailto:pm.white@btinternet.com
http://www.springfieldnursery.com

